# GUJARAT SECONDERY & HIGHER SECONDERY EDUCATION, GANDHINAGAR

UNIT TEST-5	
STD- 11 (GENERAL)	Max. Marks:-25
Subject:-ENGLISH (013)	Time:-1.00 hours
<ol> <li>There are total 20 Questions in this Unit Test Paper.</li> <li>Options are internal.</li> <li>Write the answers of this Unit Test in a note book.</li> </ol>	
SECTION-A  ❖ Write whether the sentences are True  1. Today we are going to discuss about wi  2. Pia's uncle is an animal specialist.  ❖ Select the most appropriate language  write them against sentences: (Short	e functions from the brackets and
write them against sentences:(Shown Expressing Condition)  3. If Milan speaks truth, he will not be pur 4. Ankita took part in the competition wit Select the most appropriate response:	[2]
<ul> <li>5. Sneha: When did you reach the school, Payal?</li> <li>Payal:(Showing Time) <ul> <li>a) I did not reach school at all.</li> <li>b) I was injured so I didn't go to school.</li> <li>c) Why do you want to know?</li> <li>d) As soon as the bell rang, I reached the school.</li> </ul> </li> <li>6. Mr. Shah: Why did our team win the match against Pakistan? <ul> <li>Mr. Rathod:(Showing Comparison)</li> <li>a) Our team played better than the team of Pakistan.</li> <li>b) We had bowled very nicely.</li> <li>c) Our captain was strong enough to win the match.</li> <li>❖ Select and write the most appropriate questions to get the</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>underlined words/phrases as their ans</li> <li>7. Sardar Patel is known as the Iron Man (a) How has Sardar Patel known as?</li> <li>b) How is Sardar Patel known as?</li> </ul>	
c) What is Sardar Patel known as?	

d) What do People call to Sardar Patel?

- 8. Raju met the bank manager.
  - a) Whom has Raju met?
  - b) Who met the bank manager?
  - c) Whom did Raju meet?
  - d) Whom does Raju meet?

#### **SECTION-B**

## \* Read the extract and answer the questions:

[4]

**Rohan:** I've got the fiercest dog in the whole world- a Rottweiler. His name is Killer. He's a very dangerous dog, but he is highly trained, so he doesn't bite anyone of us.

**Teacher:** Thank you, Rohan. Next?

**Student2:** I have got a pair of twin Persian cats. My uncle says they are a very rare colour. I have to brush them every day. Their names are Silver and Gold because they're so precious. They.....

- 9. Why doesn't his dog bite anyone?
- 10. What are the names of Persian cats?

Principal: Ah yes, Pia, your teacher has just informed me that you have a delightful monkey as a pet. But this is just wonderful. I think it would be a wonderful idea to bring your monkey to school-what did you say her name was Garam Masala?

Pia: P-P-P-Pepper.

Principal: Pia, what's wrong with you? Not feeling well, dear? Then I'd really better call your brother. Give me his mobile number, I'll ask him about the monkey and then I'll tell him to take you home- how's that?

- 11. What does Pia's teacher inform to the Principal?
- 12. Whom would the Principal call to his office?

#### **SECTION-C**

# **Read the extract and answer the questions:**

[6]

One day Orpheus and Euridice went out in the woods. Orpheus was playing on his lyre. Euridice began to pick some flowers. While she was picking the flowers, by mistake she stepped on a snake. The snake bit her, and she died at once. When Orpheus saw her as dead, he was full of grief. His life changed completely. He could not play on his lyre. He could not sing. He was very sad. He could not bear to live without Euridice. He said to his friends, "I can't live without Euridice." I will go to the land of the dead and bring her back.

- 13. What did Euridice do while Orpheus was playing on his lyre?
- 14. What did Orpheus decide after her death?
- 15. What was the condition of Orpheus after her death?

The first leg of our planned three-year, 1,05,000 kilometre journey passed pleasantly. We sailed down the west coast of Africa to Cape Town. There, before heading east, we took on two crewmen -American Larry Vigil and Swiss Herb Seigler - to help us tackle one of the World's roughest seas, the Southern Indian Ocean.

- 16. Where did they sail down?
- 17. Why did they take two crewmen?
- 18. Which is the World's roughest sea?

### **Section-D**

Do as directed: [2]

The King is a rich man. He prays to God to give him more wealth. God grants him the golden touch. He himself wants to test it so he tries.

Start like this.....

- 19. The King was a rich man....
- 20. Rajvir Sharma writes an email to the Bank Manager on sbigandhinagar@gmail.com to issue a new cheque book. [5]

  OR

Write a report in about 100 words on The Sports Day celebration in your school.